




From: OpenMeeting (AGO) <openmeeting@state.ma.us> 
Sent: Friday, September 11, 2020 11:15:40 AM 
To: Courtney Butler <Courtney.Butler@wellfleet-ma.gov> 
Subject: RE: OML Question - Wellfleet  
  
Good Morning Courtney, 
  
Thank you for contacting the Division.  Public bodies may hold in-person meetings, if they are able to do 
so in a way that complies with the Governor’s current orders regarding gathering size and physical 
distancing, yet also complies with the Open Meeting Law’s requirements regarding access to the 
public.  The Open Meeting Law requires that meetings of public bodies be open to the public.  Access, if 
not provided by remote means in accordance with the Governor’s executive order, must include the 
opportunity to be physically present as well as to see and hear what is being discussed by the members 
of the public body.  In addition, for a meeting to be truly open to the public, we have determined that it 
must be held at a location that is compliant with the Americans with Disabilities Act.  The meeting space 
must be sufficiently large to accommodate anticipated crowds, and a public body must make reasonable 
efforts to accommodate unexpectedly large turnouts.  
  
A public body may not cap the number of attendees for purposes of complying with the Governor’s 
orders regarding gathering size and physical distancing.  Public bodies may consider holding meetings 
outdoors, if they can ensure that attendees will be able to see and hear the discussions, such as through 
the use of adequate audio systems.  A public body that wishes to hold a meeting outdoors must post 
notice as they would for any other meeting, which is 48 hours prior to such meeting and include on the 
notice the date, time and location of the meeting.  The location on the notice should be specific, such as 
the parking lot at a specific town building and if there is more than one parking lot then the notice must 
identify the specific parking lot where the meeting will be held.   
  
The public body is not required to record its own meetings.  However, a public body must “create and 
maintain accurate minutes of all meetings, including executive sessions, setting forth the date, time and 
place, the members present or absent, a summary of the discussions on each subject, a list of 
documents and other exhibits used at the meeting, the decisions made and the actions taken at each 
meeting, including the record of all votes.”  G.L. c. 30A, § 22(a).  Minutes should contain enough detail 
and accuracy so that a member of the public who did not attend the meeting could read the minutes 
and have a clear understanding of what occurred.  While minutes must include a summary of the 
discussion on each topic, a transcript is not required, and the minutes do not need to include every 
remark or opinion presented. 
  
Sincerely, 
Kerry Kilcoyne 
Assistant Attorney General 
Division of Open Government 
Office of the Massachusetts Attorney General 
One Ashburton Place, 20th Floor 
Boston, MA  02108 
  
Ph: (617) 963-2540 
openmeeting@state.ma.us 
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